

RECEIVED

MAY 20 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

May 16, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Annual Progress Report

OSF Center for Health – Streator, Project #: 17-008

Ottawa Regional Hospital & Health Care System d/b/a OSF Saint Elizabeth Medical Center

Dear Ms. Avery:

This letter is being submitted in compliance with State Board Rule 1130.760 which provides that a CON permit holder must submit an annual report or project status to the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board.

Ottawa Regional Hospital & Health Care System d/b/a OSF Saint Elizabeth Medical Center received approval on May 2, 2017, with respect the development of an ambulatory health center. All data submitted is current through April 30, 2019.

- 1) The project overall is 60% complete
- 2) The new construction is 20% complete
- 3) The modernization/renovation of the existing 4 floors is 40% complete.
- 4) The project costs expended to date is \$15,147,958.00.
- 5) The anticipated date of completion is to occur on or before the renewed permit completion date of March 31, 2020.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 815-431-5456 or kenneth.p.beutke@osfhealthcare.org.

Sincerely,

Kenneth P. Beutke, President

OSF Saint Elizabeth Medical Center

c: Mike Constantino, Supervisor of Project Review
Mark Hohulin, Senior Vice President, OSF Healthcare System
Don Damron, Vice President, Ambulatory Services, OSF Saint Elizabeth Medical Ctr
Brian Geier, Vice President Design & Construction, OSF Healthcare System
DeCarol Hardenburg, Corporate Project Manager. OSF Healthcare System